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Trash Talk 
As an Upper Pottsgrove resident, your trash collection 
bill could be significantly reduced beginning in the New 
Year. Some of you have reported that your yearly fees 
will drop by about 20% for a savings of over $90.00. 
Residents will also be protected from any increases due 
to additional fuel surcharges for at least 5 years, and 
possibly up to 7 years if the Township determines it is 
worthwhile to extend the contract at a later time. 
 
This was made possible when the Township Commis-
sioners agreed to enter into a long-term contract with 
J. P. Mascaro & Sons that all residents are entitled to 
join. Other trash haulers, that have been charging higher 
fees for years, are only now cutting their prices and ex-
panding their services, hoping to retain your business if 
you choose to reject the Township-wide service. Please 
read on and take a moment to consider why the Town-
ship initiated this service and how it will benefit the 
community and save taxpayer dollars. 
State Law now mandates that our Township’s residents 
must dispose of their yard waste at a compost facility 
rather than in a standard landfill. We determined that 
establishing, staffing, and operating such a facility would 
have cost tens of thousands of tax dollars annually, re-
quiring an increase in the Township’s tax rate. Instead, 
we decided to see how much it would cost homeown-
ers to have yard waste collected along with their other 
refuse and recyclables. Contract specifications were 
prepared and most all of the independent haulers cur-
rently serving our community submitted bids. We were 
surprised and very pleased to find that, even with the 
additional mandated services, that the low bid was less 
than what most of our residents were currently paying 
for standard trash removal services. 
In addition, having a single trash hauler will not only re-
duce direct costs for our residents, but will also offer 
other advantages and facilitate solutions to other issues 
the Township must address. 
• Noise from trash haulers operating in the wee 

hours of the morning will be eliminated, since the 
Township contract prohibits it. 

• Public Works refuse will be handled at no cost to 
the Township. 

• Parks and Recreation trash disposal will be at no 
cost to the Township. 

• Recycling grant funds from the State are expected 
to increase with uniform reporting by the contract-
ed hauler. 

• Wear and tear to Township roads will be reduced 
when just a single hauler makes his rounds. 

• The on-site hauler representative will address issues 
with trash collection immediately. 

While service is scheduled to begin on January 1st, Mas-
caro has agreed to start service immediately for resi-
dents who ask for it sooner, so they can begin saving 
money right away. 
If for any reason, you decide to remain with your cur-

rent hauler, you must submit the opt-out notification to the 
Township – otherwise, you will begin receiving trash services from 
Mascaro. (Please be sure to notify your current hauler to cancel 
service.) By awarding the contract to Mascaro, the Township was 
not passing any judgment on the service that the other haulers 
have been satisfactorily providing Township residents for many 
years. Every hauler had the chance to bid for the Township-wide 
contract, which included, Waste Management, A. J. Blosenski, 
Ches-Mont Disposal, and Mascaro. Bidders were encouraged to 
question the contract specifications prior to the close of the bid 
process and clarifications were made in a timely manner. The con-
tract was awarded to Mascaro because they were able to provide 
the requested service at the most reasonable rates.  
Trash Collection and Recycling Contract Summary  
A. All Township Collection on WEDNESDAY. 
B. Trash – WEEKLY - one 64-gallon toter plus up to 

three additional 30-gallon containers. 
C. Recycling – WEEKLY - includes newsprint, magazines, 

plastics, glass, tin, and aluminum. 
D. Bulky Waste – 1-DAY ADVANCE NOTICE - includes 

furniture, appliances, electronics, tires, etc.  
E. Yard Waste – WEEKLY, APRIL – DECEMBER - in-

cludes leaves, branches, grass, etc.  
F. Christmas Trees – WEEKLY in JANUARY. 
G. Per Bag Option for Small Generators – includes 

weekly trash collection, recycling, and yard waste re-
moval at more economical rates.  

H. A new toter and recycling container to be provided 
for each customer. 

I. Costs: guaranteed for 5 years and not subject to fuel 
surcharges or any other additional fees.  

Residential Service 

  
Per Bag Collection Option 

  
Please contact J. P. Mascaro & Sons @ (888) 627-2276 to coordi-
nate the start of your service.  They will be responsible for billing 
rather than the Township. 

Year Quarterly Charge Annual Cost 

2010 $76.32 $305.30 

2011 $79.66 $318.64 

2012 $83.12 $332.50 

2013 $86.65 $346.60 

2014 $90.33 $361.34 

Year Quarterly 
Charge 

Annual Cost Plus Per 
Bag Cost 

2010 $35.94 $143.76 $2.30 

2011 $37.44 $149.76 $2.40 

2012 $39.00 $156.00 $2.50 

2013 $40.56 $162.24 $2.60 

2014 $42.18 $168.72 $2.70 
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Please support our Newsletter sponsors and all businesses in the Township, both new and existing. 

MEETING DATES & TIMES 
Board of Commissioners-1st & 3rd Mon., 7 PM 

Planning Commission-2nd Mon., 6 PM 
Parks & Recreation Board-2nd Wed., Odd Mos., 7 PM 
Sewer & Water Committee-4th Mon., Even Mos., 5 PM 

Open Space Committee-2nd Tues., Odd Mos., 7 PM 
Fire Committee-3rd Thurs., 7 PM 

Zoning & Hearing Board-Meets on Demand 
Web Link to Calendar:  

http://upperpottsgrovetownship.org/index.html# 

From the Historical Society by Ruth 
Senat Spaide 

Yarnall Road 62 Years Ago 
Starting at Mauger’s Mill Road, there were only 4 houses from 
there to Mock Road, where the township ends. They were 
Danny Baker’s, Alfred Rochat’s the Gun Club and the Yarnall 
farm. The farm was then owned by Harry and Sonny Lord. 
There were apple orchards on both sides of a path up to the 
property, now owned by the Ganges family - nothing past 
that. The road up to the barn was dirt and gravel and very 
hard to drive on. In fact, when we bought part of the farm, we 
had to park at the Lord’s barn because the road went no fur-
ther. We walked from there up to our land that we pur-
chased. The trucks delivering construction materials made the 
road to our 13 acres and no further. Later, they broke the 
road through to New Hanover Township. It was macadamed 
in the late 50’s.  The apple orchards were kept up a few years 
after we moved here until the trees were no longer able to 
produce. The orchards were where the Capinski, Stafy and 
Dietz families live and the mowed field above our house. 
Underneath the Spaide property is a copper mine where the 
back entrance came out on the northern-most corner of our 
land. 
Many Indian artifacts were found during construction of our 
house in early 1948. 
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